

PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE

May 30, 2024

The Honorable Jolene Ivey Chair Prince George's County Council Wayne K. Curry Administration Building 1301 McCormick Drive Largo, Maryland 20774

Dear Chair Ivey:

Enclosed for the County Council's consideration is legislation to amend the Classification Plan for Prince George's County. Pursuant to Section 903 of Article IX of the Charter and Section 16-125 (a) of Subtitle 16 of the County Code, this Bill proposes to reallocate the grade associated with the Executive Director class of work.

In keeping with best practices and to ensure operational efficiency, the Office of Human Resources Management (OHRM) determined the need to reallocate the grade for the Executive Director class of work. The reallocation of grade for the Executive Director class of work from a G-33 to G-36 is necessary to enable certain agencies to hire Deputy Directors that are grade G-35 to meet the increasing operational needs of the agency.

The Council's favorable consideration of this legislation is greatly appreciated. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact my office or Jared M. McCarthy, Acting Director of Human Resources Management at (301) 883-6344.

Sincerely,

Angela D. Alsobrooks

Angela Alsobrooks

County Executive

Enclosures